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 Berkeley City College

College Roundtable for Planning and Budgeting

MINUTES

Monday, November 28, 2016

Present:
Kelly Pernell, Rowena Tomaneng, Adyam Abraham, Josie Baltodano, Joseph J. Bielanski, Jr. Lisa Cook, Barbara Des Rochers, Windy Franklin, Roberto Gonzalez, Brenda Johnson, Cynthia Reese, Karen Shields, Andre Singleton, Shirley Slaughter, Tram Vo-Kumamoto, Hermia Yam, Tiffany Taylor
Co-Chairs: 
Rowena Tomaneng, President and Kelly Pernell, Academic Senate President 
	AGENDA AND DISCUSSION ITEMS

	1. Agenda Review and Approve Minutes from 10/24/16 and 11/14/16

	The meeting was called to order by Academic Senate President, Kelly Pernell. Attendees were requested to review the agenda and the October 24th and November 14th meeting minutes.
Based upon a discussion regarding the use of personal titles such as Ms., Mr., and Dr. a motion was made by Andre Singleton to eliminate titles in meeting notes.

Second by:  Josie Baltodano

All in favor with two abstentions.
Opposed:  None

A motion was made by Josie Baltodano to approve the minutes of October 24th.

Second by: Barbara Des Rochers

All in favor

Opposed:  None

Abstentions: None

A motion was made by Barbara Des Rochers to approve the November 14th minutes.

Second by: Brenda Johnson

All in favor

Opposed:  None

Abstentions:  None

Referencing page 5 of 7, there were two inquiries:

1. What is the official title for Windy Franklin? It was reported to be Dean of Student Support Services. Josie Baltodano will clarify.
2. What does the acronym CAFYES represent?  Cooperating Agencies Foster Youth Educational Support 

	2.  Peralta Accountability for Student Success (PASS) 2016-2017 Reallocation Sub-Committee

	Report by Rowena Tomaneng

An email requesting sub-committee volunteers for the reallocation of the PASS funding (over $200,000) was sent out by President Tomaneng. She noted that there was a suggestion previously made to review the rubric that had been developed a few years ago. Since the last Roundtable meeting, Karen Shields volunteered to serve as the Classified Senate representative but she is still waiting to hear from faculty and students.  Adyam Abraham volunteered to serve as the student representative. An invitation was sent out by Kelly Pernell with no volunteers received.  She will distribute another invitation.
· The task force will attend a few meetings.

· One meeting to be held prior to the end of the Fall semester.

· Will meet again at the beginning of the Spring semester.

· By mid-February, President Tomaneng is hoping to gain clear direction on how to proceed on new proposals to get new projects going. 

	3. College Roundtable Membership and Charge Review

	Report by Rowena Tomaneng – Document referenced:  Roundtable Membership-11-2-2016
She acknowledged the concern regarding increasing the membership number to 7 across all units and has brought the number back down to 6 across for administrators, faculty and classified. She noted hearing the need to have student representation from the Director of Student Activities and Campus Life position and also, in terms of accreditation and institutional planning, representation from the Dean of Institutional Effectiveness, Planning and Research. Ex-Officio membership was discussed by the group at that meeting so those two positions have been listed under this category for Roundtable.

Another changed discussed at the last meeting under is on page 2 which details more clearly the consultation happening under College-Wide Input and Participation.

· Create, review, and revise shared governance committees in consultation with Academic Senate, Classified Senate, and Associated Students Senate.
Before a motion to approve the final set of changes was called, Roberto Gonzalez expressed a disconnect between the call for a motion and discussions that had occurred in previous meetings.  To clarify he asked if we are talking about overall approval to the Shared Governance Manual or just the portion pertaining to Roundtable.
Response:  Right now we are just approving the portion pertaining to Roundtable.  Any changes happening with other Shared Governance committees will also come up to Roundtable for approval.
Based upon the question presented, President Tomaneng stated we could also take a different approach and approve all of the Shared Governance committees’ changes in the middle of the Spring semester. This would then be a call for approval of all changes/updates made in the Shared Governance Manual.
This was felt to be a better option as it was stated that there are opportunities for changes both large and small in other areas.  An example of a small change was related to the second bullet under College-Wide Input and Participation:
· Receive reports at least annually from all standing and ad hoc committees of the college.

Consideration of reviewing this is based upon how the Roundtable Committee has been conducted and how we intend to restructure the format. Most of the changes discussed previously have been related to membership whereas in some of the other discussions there were broader reaching implications of this meeting in terms of how it relates to all of the other shared governance committees and reporting.  In Student Services, they talked about how there seems to be a disconnect with respect to Roundtable.  Part of it is felt to be language while part is felt to be the execution of that committee. This was clarified to be the Student Services Council.   VPSS Baltodano added that they are going to wait until the permanent Vice President of Student Services starts in January to address this and also stated that she agrees that changes need to be made.
Also discussed by VPI Vo-Kumamoto were the Technology and Ed Committee.  She reported that along with reviewing the charge and composition there discussions regarding expanding membership.  Representation across the different areas is challenging as it relates to maintaining attendance. In alignment with this, do we want to have all of these different conversations when we know attendance will be low, or do we need to introduce some other model of convening to allow for the best use of everyone’s time?
Other comments:

· Would be nice to compare memberships of all of the committees to see what the demand for committee representation is as a whole.

· Concern expressed that there could be silencing of an area in Roundtable because they are not represented in terms of a voting member.

· In the revision work that we are doing, we have to be clear about what the committee roles are. If you are representing a specific area, you are representing its entirety and not just one department.

· Concern regarding CTE grant process.  Normally they meet and go over what is available, what grants they need to be working on, what the deadlines are, etc. It seems if anyone meets as a “committee” we now need to have a structure and establish a chair, voting, and ensure other people are on the committee.  There are times when they have deadlines to get grants written and in this instance, they just want to make it an informational committee.
· There was a discussion on the difference in a working group meeting and a governance committee. Some groups may be established as a committee but they convene to get the work done.  When something like that is created, does it need to be a part of this shared governance structure or does it feed through the normal hierarchical structure, i.e., reports to a dean, who reports to a vice president, who reports to the president. The committees are for reporting and governance in that there are areas of integration that needs to happen across the campus along with items that are related to multiple areas, not just one.
Understanding of the overall conversation is stated to maintain what is currently in place in terms of voting and membership.  We are also working towards revisions that will be brought back to Roundtable for discussion and approval in April, in terms of the different assessments that have been happening and the resulting changes from each of the shared governance committees.
Brought to the discussion table was the previous conversation related to the possibility of combining the Facilities Committee and the Building User Group (BUG) by Shirley Slaughter. It was her understanding that this was going to go back to Academic Senate but she was not sure if that had happened.  It was verified by both Kelly Pernell and Tram Vo-Kumamoto that it has not. The previous conversations are reflected in at least two prior minutes. 
There is a sub-committee of Roundtable that has formed related to the revision work.  Members include Vivian Allen, Karen Shields, Roberto Gonzalez, Kelly Pernell and Rowena Tomaneng who are working with Phoumy Sayavong and his office on discussing the revisions.  Any suggested changes to be made in the other shared governance committees have to be clear with the group working with Phoumy.  After this meeting President Tomaneng will make sure that there is a clear timeline and deadlines for work to be done including any discussions or changes happening in the Ed Committee, Technology Committee and Facilities Committee.

Merging the Facilities Committee with the Building User Group is time-sensitive and a delay in approving any changes until April may affect the representation needed as the Milvia Property meetings are scheduled.
For clarification the final edits/changes made to the Shared Governance Manual in April will first be reviewed by the Senate groups with final approval made by the Roundtable Committee.
A motion was made by Kelly Pernell that all charges and committee make-ups that appear in the Shared Governance Manual and the shared governance structure be presented in April together for final review and edit. In separate committees the work can be started but will not need to be brought for review at Senate or Roundtable until April, with the exception of the Facilities Committee.

Second by:  Shirley Slaughter

All in favor

Opposed:  None

Abstentions:  None

A motion was made by Shirley Slaughter to merge the Building User Group with the Facilities Committee.
Second by: Josie Baltodano

The motion approval was put on hold as Roberto Gonzalez questioned if it makes sense to merge those two committees as there are always ongoing facility issues on campus apart from the new building.  BUG appears to be a working committee that should at the very least report to Facilities.
There was continued discussion on the topic with VPSS Baltodano adding that the merging of the two groups allows for the big picture focus within Facilities, only it will be a much tighter and more cohesive group. Neither focus (BUG/Facilities) will be lost it will just be in a more integrated fashion within one committee. 
The outcome of the discussion were recommendations to:

· Have a revised version of the Facilities Committee, with the proposal of adding the BUG members, submitted for the next meeting. 
· Invite the BUG member to attend the Facilities Committee meetings or holding the meetings at the same time to generate additional attendance.

· In January, review the membership of the Facilities Committee.

Also noted was that the BUG was created by Roundtable as a working group.

President Tomaneng added that this conversation and some of the things coming out goes back to why we have to take a look at the Shared Governance Manual because the Roundtable seems to have been the active body creating the different sub-committees, whereas typically, if we have a standing Shared Governance Facilities Committee, that group would form the sub-committee for the new building and ensuring enough representation coming from faculty on the instructional side and student services. 
This discussion will be tabled. The two groups will remain separated for now.   The motion was withdrawn.

	4.   Shared Governance Reports: Academic Senate, Classified Senate, ASBCC

	Academic Senate (Report by Kelly Pernell) 
· Looking for faculty to serve on the Technology Committee.
· On Wednesday, they hope to have a quorum so they can vote to reaffirm their Mission, Vision and Values in the wake of the most recent election.

· In the most recent senate meetings Tram has been giving presentations on Early College credit. They are being charged to draft a motion on developing a process to move forward on how to deal with high schools.

· What kind of dual enrollment courses do we want to offer?
· What kind of concurrent enrollment?
· As mentioned by Tram, there is a state pilot to align codes for our courses and in order to participate in that work we should draft a resolution to adopt the state pilot.
· Additional report from Tram:  With the strong workforce dollars that have come out there has been good work on the data side on all of our courses that are CTE based.  What they are finding is that the data that has been inputted in our CTE and probably other academic courses as well, the coding is not aligned with the reporting methodology. They are working with the CTE area first.  The college received a $50,000 grant to support the cleanup of it.  This includes clerical support and faculty input. The faculty state senate group would like to have colleges be pilots where they would have us shepherd a process that they feel is beneficial for both the college and the faculty learning that needs to happen.  The state is looking for schools that want to be a part of the pilot.  The pilot will give us a faculty lead from the faculty state senate group that will work with our faculty.  We have a technical lead, Kathy Booth who is the developer of the database. Faculty Senate has to approve this and send notice to the state senate that we would like to be a part of the project. This is on the agenda for next week.

· They are currently doing the faculty prioritization process and hopefully the department chairs council will be presenting that at next week’s meeting for approval of the list to recommend to Roundtable.
Classified Senate (Report by Karen Shields)
· Discussed Shared Governance Manual revisions.
ASBCC (Report by Adyam Abraham)

· They have a meeting this Thursday.
· Equity film may be this week.

	5. Other Business – Technology & Education Committees / Announcements

	Active Shooter Training

Question asked if anyone serving on the Professional Development Committee was in attendance. Shirley was wondering if the Active Shooter Training suggested to be held on flex day was discussed during the last meeting. A status update is requested regarding whether the training would take place.
Response:  Flex Day has not been discussed yet. 

President Tomaneng feels that the Professional Development Committee should not be in charge of Active Shooter Training.  This needs to be scheduled for Flex Day.  She requested follow-up with the committee and, if they have not been talking about it, it will need to be planned outside of the Professional Development Committee, as the different constituency groups have been inquiring about this training.

Brenda Johnson reported that at the Health and Safety Committee meeting last week, they discussed that they needed to work with the district to set up Active Shooter Training.  Her understanding is that Risk Management had been assigned that, but now that there isn’t a Risk Management Manager, Human Resources would be in charge of that under Trudy Largent’s office.

This subject is also an agenda item for President’s Cabinet and Executive Cabinet on Wednesday.

Winter Clothing Drive

· If you have winter clothing to donate, Tiffany Taylor requested that it be dropped off at the ambassador’s desk.  These items will be collected through December 15th. Gently used is fine (apart from socks and undergarments.)

· Blanket making will be held on December 5th, Room 451A/B from 9am-12pm and December 8th.  Please donate 30 minutes of your time. They are hoping to make 25 blankets to donate to three shelters within a 2 mile radius of our campus.
CalWorks Adopt-A-Family Holiday Program
EOPS traditionally request donations for students during their end of year Holiday program.  This year there is a tree in the mailroom with request for items that students can use such as gas cards, food, cash (VISA, MasterCard, American Express), or holiday gift cards, instead of toys. Your support is appreciated.
Strategic Planning Retreat

Friday, December 2, 2016, 9am – noon, 451A/B. The focus will be on our institutional goals for the next two years.

Holiday Potluck, Wednesday, December 14th, 451A/B, 12:30 – 2:30.  This will include the traditional holiday sweater contest.

	Next Meeting:  Monday, January 30, 2017, 12:15 p.m., Room 451A/B


Minutes taken: Cynthia D. Reese, 981.2851, creese@peralta.edu
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